Notice of Meeting/Workshop Hearing

OTHER AGENCIES AND ORGANIZATIONS
Comprehensive Engineering Services, Inc.
The Florida Department of Transportation, District Three, announces a hearing to which all persons are invited.
DATE AND TIME: January 23, 2018, 5:30 p.m. – 6:30 p.m. (CT)
PLACE: Pensacola Public Library, 239 N. Spring St. Pensacola, FL 32502
GENERAL SUBJECT MATTER TO BE CONSIDERED: The intent of this project is to provide access management modifications on State Road (S.R.) 30 (U.S. 98 Business/West Garden Street) at the intersection of Barrancas Avenue. Improvements include: The closure of South D Street adjacent to the Siemens property, installation of raised grassed medians between E and C Streets; providing a directional opening at D Street, and upgrading the traffic signal to a mast arm. Also proposed are pedestrian safety features, new crosswalks, sidewalk construction, and lighting at the intersection. The project is anticipated to begin summer 2018 and take approximately three months to complete, weather permitting.
A copy of the agenda may be obtained by contacting: Brian Pettis, FDOT Project Manager, (850)330-1275, brian.pettis@dot.state.fl.us.
Pursuant to the provisions of the Americans with Disabilities Act, any person requiring special accommodations to participate in this workshop/meeting is asked to advise the agency at least 7 days before the workshop/meeting by contacting Brian Pettis, FDOT Project Manager, (850)330-1275, brian.pettis@dot.state.fl.us. If you are hearing or speech impaired, please contact the agency using the Florida Relay Service, 1(800)955-8771 (TDD) or 1(800)955-8770 (Voice).

